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I am saddened by the fact that this is my last newsletter. After much prayer, the Lord has revealed to 
me that it is time for me to retire.  I have served as Executive Director of Harvest International, Inc. for 
over 34 years. During that time I have been a part of many amazing adventures, seen miracles hap-
pen firsthand, and have had the honor of serving our Lord to reach so many lost around the world.   

It has been a difficult couple of months as I have gone around the office taking down pictures 
and awards that I have up on my walls. Lots of emotions. There are those moments when I am 
full of joy to see what God has done at Harvest over the last three decades. Then there have 
been moments of sadness as I remember other events. I didn’t think it was going to be this 
hard.  My journey in ministry is not over, but it is time for me to move on from Harvest and spend 
more time with my family.

It is my pleasure to introduce you to the new Directors 
of Harvest International, Rod and Debbie Wray! You 
may be familiar with those names, as they were long-
term missionaries in Haiti with us for many years.  We 
have slowly been working together over the past 
month to transition the leadership of Harvest and are 
planning their official turnover at the end of this year.  I 
encourage you to reach out to them directly if you 
have any questions.  You can email them at rdwray@
fastmail.fm.

Thank you all for your support and encouragement over the years.  Working alongside you in 
ministry has been one of the greatest pleasures of my life.  Please continue to pray for our mis-
sionaries and projects.  It is because of your faithfulness in supporting Harvest that keeps them 
on the mission field and us going. Lastly, please pray for Israel during this tumultuous time in their 
history.



Our New DirectorsOur New Directors
Rod & Debbie WrayRod & Debbie Wray

This is Rod and Debbie Wray writing to you. We are Canadians and have been 
missionaries in Haiti for about 20 years. Harvest International has been our mis-
sion organization since 2007 and Danny Thomas and his team of Cassie, Pam, 
and Ethel have been amazing ministry partners over the years. This fall, the 
timing has come for Danny to retire from full-time ministry and the Lord has di-
rected Debbie and I to become the new Harvest Directors.

We are thankful for God’s clear direction in our lives and since November 1st 
when we arrived in Ocala, we have been learning from Danny, Ethel, Cassie, 
and Pam. We ask for your prayers, that God would give us all the abilities we 
will need to maintain the function of Harvest and that He would continue to 
lead Harvest to be a mission, fulfilling His purposes and accomplishing His will in 
this world.



Saying Farewell to our ReceptionistSaying Farewell to our Receptionist
Ethel JohnsonEthel Johnson

Even more changes are happening here at Harvest.  Ethel, our long-time Re-
ceptionist, has decided to follow in Danny’s footsteps and retire as well.

Ethel has been with Harvest for over 18 years, starting as a volunteer and then 
joining the “official” team as our Receptionist.  Ethel brought so much to Har-
vest, in her kind God-loving heart, prayer warrior, and our fundraiser coordina-
tor aficionado.  

Ethel has been the front face of Harvest.  Walking into our office, hers is the 
first face you’d see.  Greeting our supporters with a warm welcome, she gen-
erously would give her time and attention engaging in simple chit-chat and 
encouraging others when needed.  Her presence  will be missed, but we are 
excited and happy for her in this new chapter of her life.

Thank you Ethel for your many years of dedication and love to this ministry.





Scot, Selena & Olie BrownScot, Selena & Olie Brown
Serving the Lord in HungaryServing the Lord in Hungary

International Friendship
“The end of the world is coming soon. Therefore, be earnest and disciplined in your prayers. Most important of 
all, continue to show deep love for each other, for love covers a multitude of sins. Cheerfully share your home 
with those who need a meal or a place to stay.” 1 Peter 4:7-9. NLT

“International Friendship - Budapest” is to be our new name. I asked my dear brother Toby Sorrels if he would 
mind our using this name with it being so similar to the ministry in Gainesville he has served. He was enthusias-
tically supportive. This name best sums up what we are actively doing here in Central Europe to draw students 
to Christ.

A typical week at our place involves hosting three meals with students, lo-
cal academics, or fellow ministry leaders. Several individual or small group 
meetings for discipleship and personal evangelism where we read the Word 
and pray together. This is relationship development with students encourag-
ing them to actively participate by acting on the meaning of the study by 
bringing a friend. We practice lifestyle evangelism daily where each person 
we encounter is someone Christ may have something for. We all study the 
word together each morning and pray together fully aware that unless the 
Holy Spirit is alive in us, we have nothing real to offer. Many days we begin 
with a feeling which if allowed to stay would lead to discouragement or be-
ing lonely. But giving Him our best of a busy day is imperative!

We have wonderful news about Sibel our student from Turkey who lost family 
members in the terrible earthquakes last year. She is back in Turkey doing a re-
quired year as an intern teacher. Sibel and her family’s lives are incredibly difficult 
now living far from where the earthquake devastated their lives. Sibel’s teach-
ing internship requires her to live over five hours away from family with strangers. 
Her family lost everything in the earthquake, add to that she must pay to be an 
intern. Last year before she graduated and returned to Turkey, she was troubled 
and said she wanted our friendship badly but couldn’t tolerate pressure or argu-
ing about religious issues. We never did those things and she acknowledged as 
much but her concerns were painfully real. We suspected it was the Holy Spirit’s 
conviction as well as the devastation she experienced losing her family and home so painfully. We listened 
to and reassured her we didn’t base our relationship with her on her becoming a Christian and abandoning 
Islam. Sibel was at our home almost every day afterward. We hosted her mother from Turkey and ministered 
Christ’s peace to her. We read Psalms to this mommy whose world was devastated by the death of her 
daughter and son-in-law both respected judges and her beautiful home. Their condominium was ten stories 
and less than five years old, Anna, Sibel and her husband on the third floor barely got out before it collapsed 
with the other building in the greater area. Over a hundred people in the building died. Anna was so obvi-
ously traumatized but came because she was concerned for Sibel and the American family befriending her. 
When we asked her if we could pray for her a Christian prayer for Yahweh’s peace to comfort her, she said 
yes. Selena went over to her and something truly holy happened. Both women broke and the presence of 
the Holy Spirit transformed these ladies’ countenances as they wept and held each other.

Sibel & Marianna

After church with our 
Norwegian friends



I’d love to tell you that once we prayed everything made sense and their 
lives became “normal “again, but it’s not true. Sibel loved reading the 
Bible and our company so much she was with us almost every day. The 
irreconcilable loss and her confusion with a loving God allowing suffering 
was hard and she was beginning to escape the numbness and shock that 
her mind had been protected by. By Easter week she was secretly plan-
ning to deal with her sometimes overwhelming pain and hopelessness. On 
Easter Eve Olison had the dream and shared it with Sibel later the next day 
when she came over having missed church and the celebration lunch, 
she had confirmed she would attend. Weeks later Sibel shared with us that 
eve of Easter she intended to overdose with the drugs she had accumu-
lated but kept getting texts from us and others in our little community of 
international friends. Selena and I had no idea of Olison’s dream and have 

not heard of it from Olison to this day. When Sibel came over after missing Easter she and Olie went shopping 
at clothing stores by our place. Olison said she had cried in her sleep because of a painful dream about Sibel. 
Sibel asked what her dream was. Olison told her she committed suicide, and her heart couldn’t handle losing 
her and the pain of knowing she lost her sister and now (Olie) lost Sibel! Sibel was stunned and swore to Olison 
she would never do anything like that. Two weeks later the plane as we were leaving Budapest Sibel shared 
this with us via her farewell text. We were stunned and knew that intercessory prayer made the difference.

We’ve stayed in constant communication with Sibel and her family.  Last Monday evening she was in an 
extremely hard place, and we could hear roommates crying in the background about their situation. Selena 
encouraged and prayed with her, Marianna, our Karabakh-Armenian friend who has no home to return to 
had called, encouraged, and prayed with her also. Turkish and Armenian people are like Samaritan and 
Orthodox Jews in their feelings for one another but these two and their parents love each other because of 
God’s work and their mutual calamities. Sibel knows who Jesus is, reads her Bible, and will pray but has not 
believed in Him as her only hope for salvation yet. We are bringing her here to Budapest in February for two 
weeks and ask you to pray the Jesus she has acknowledged becomes her Lord and Savior.

It’s very hard but we do not intervene in our students’ struggles except to listen to them, read His word with 
and pray with them concerning the situation. If the Holy Spirit leads us to share their burden, we pray about 
how so we are not guilty of quenching the Holy Spirit’s work in building their relationship and faith.

Marianna, Lilith, and Meri are Ph.D. students working two jobs trying 
to help their families who are exiles in Armenia. She and four others 
from her country are a part of our family here. All their families had to 
flee Karabakh when Azerbaijan attacked and displaced them from 
their homes. Six of us met Friday night for dinner at a Syrian restaurant. 
Of the five from Karabakh, one’s father was shot and killed, and one 
cousin was burned alive and died with over a hundred others in a 
freak gasoline distribution/gas station fire. He was trying to fill up to 
flee before the invaders arrived. We’ve been praying, encouraging, 
and supporting their practical needs. We have been praying for the 
families to be able to leave Armenia where opportunities are minimal. 
Through the efforts of their university, the Hungarian government is 
granting the five students’ families emergency asylum and support sti-
pends. We had church when the students shared what had just hap-
pened for their families! They should be here in Budapest by Christmas.

There are dozens of similar relationships we are involved with that we look forward to sharing in the future.  
Next month I’ll be sharing more exciting developments relating to something called: Operation Joseph.

Scot, Olie, Selena,
Marianna, Lilith and Meri 

from Karabah

Scot, Selena, Anna, 
Marianna and Sibel



Randy & Debbie BullockRandy & Debbie Bullock
Serving the Lord in RomaniaServing the Lord in Romania

Greetings from Romania! It has been a while since you heard from us, they have been very busy this 
past year there in Dumbrava. 

The activity center where the kids come after school for help and lessons, was in much need of 
some major repairs.  The heating system was very old, and part of the building was made out of 
mud, straw, and bricks.  The bricks were getting really bad and starting to break apart, so we started 
the rebuilding process at the beginning of spring, and are almost complete. 

We now have over 130 children ages 3-15 who attend regularly. We were able to hire a new teach-
er this year. We are now up to seven teachers and these ladies truly care for these children.

This story was shared with me recently. Every afternoon after school when the children come, the 
teachers always ask the children if they went to school that day.  This one little boy said he did not 
go to school, and the teacher asked him why he came to the activity center and not to school.  His 
answer was, “Because you love us!” 

Gypsy kids don’t get treated the same as other Romanian children. At the center, the teachers are 
there to help the children with schoolwork and more importantly, to share the love of Christ with 
them. They have lessons from the bible every day, where they learn that God loves all the children 
of the world. 

You all have been so good and supportive towards us, and we want to thank everyone for what you 
have done and given here in Romania. We want God’s name to be glorified through our lives and 
the ministry there in Dumbrava. 

May you all have a Blessed Christmas and a Happy New Year!  

Nihil Sine Deo  (Nothing without God)



Lloyd & Elaine CookLloyd & Elaine Cook
Serving the Lord in JamaicaServing the Lord in Jamaica

Merry Christmas to all of you!

Here in Jamaica, we are beginning to feel the ‘Christmas breeze’. Our daytime temperatures have dived our 
usual summertime warmth. There is also a cool wind blowing from the north. As we watch the evening news 
from Florida stations, we notice that as the temperatures did there into the 60s and lower, we began to feel 
those dips. There used to be a time when our mid-island, mountainside, Mandeville location was utilized as a 
location for our former colonizers, civil servants to come when the heat in the cities and towns by the seaside 
was too much for them to bear, but that situation has changed, as the area’s population, houses, and roads 
have increased. 

Our focus recently has shifted much to paying with and for Israel, the Hamas invasion, and the hostages they 
have taken. We are particularly asking the Lord to strengthen the Israeli people, and especially for them 
to seek the Lord’s wisdom, guidance, and deliverance; and we revisit the Scripture of Psalm 83 and in the 
prophet Isaiah’s messages of “Comfort Ye, comfort ye, my people!”.  We know that the God who watches 
over Israel “does not slumber or sleep”! May they turn their eyes and hearts towards their Messiah, for His de-
liverance. Our hearts do yearn for their national Salvation and that of their enemies as well. We ask that the 
Apostle Paul’s words in Romans 11:26  “All Israel will be saved” when the Deliverer comes out of Zion and turns 
away ungodliness from Jacob. 

Our confidence is that God is at work, as he prepares both Israel and their Islamic enemies to acknowledge 
the God whom their progenitor Abraham followed, as their own true and only God.  We also ask you to join 
us in prayer for God’s clear work in our geographical neighbor, Haiti. Their situation is so desperate that many 
are risking their lives on the seas in un-seaworthy boats to come to Jamaica seeking help. Many of our Nation-
als have been missionaries in Haiti, and numerous of us have gone to that country on mission trips and after 
hurricanes and earthquakes to help make both their physical and spiritual conditions better. Do join us in your 
heartfelt prayers for them. 

Most of you have been our faithful prayer partners over so many years. We thank you greatly. We cannot ex-
press adequately our profound gratitude for your faithful and sacrificial support as we seek to serve the Lord 
and his Church’s work here. There is a song that says, “Thank you for giving to the Lord, I am a life that was 
changed!” Many are children and adults that you will meet in heaven, who will be there because you both 
give and pray. Many young men and women who were students at Regent Bible College of the Caribbean 
are now pastors, children, and church evangelists as we have helped to prepare them for Christ’s service and 
ministry. 

The Mandeville Ministers Fraternal (now ‘Association’) has also benefitted from our many involvements which 
you have enabled us to be part of. Many also are the children from Primary and High Schools who have 
made Jesus their Savior, through the “Wait & Win” program. Because you gave to us, we have been enabled 
to help others.” While we serve the Lord, we also help others take the gospel to other nations and encourage 
our local churches to do the same. 

 We thank God for each of you and your help all these years: thank you very much!



Haitian Center for Inclusive Education Haitian Center for Inclusive Education 

with with Dr. Don DeVitoDr. Don DeVito
Serving the Lord in HaitiServing the Lord in Haiti

For years you have been seeing our updates about this inspiring school for children with dis-
abilities and the foundational work Gertrude Bien Aime has been doing to provide an inclu-
sive education to over 100 children. Through faith and determination, Gertrude has worked 
to pay the rent on the school and to keep teachers funded to provide God’s work to this 
underserved population. 

The gang violence in Haiti has increased in the Notre Maison orphanage area and yet Ger-
trude continues to transcend these risks to keep the school going. This school is a foundation 
of inclusive practice and facilitation in the country. We are at a point where the owners of 
the school compound are going to sell it and move on. Gertrude is praying for the support 
to put a down payment on the compound which would allow her to pay a mortgage rather 
than rent and keep this epitome of God’s work safe in the hands of her and the children with 
special needs who attend in Port au Prince for generations to come. 

The plan that Gertrude created is to request 200 supporters to provide $100 a month for 3 
months to reach this goal in time to purchase the school before it is sold elsewhere. If you 
believe in your heart you can support Gertrude in this mission, please see the link below for 
information on how to send your donation to the Haitian Center for Inclusive Education. 

You can support our ministry by donating online at www.HarvestInternational.org.  
Click the donation button and select Haitian Center for Inclusive Education.

Learn more about HCIE on our Facebook page - https://www.facebook.com/hcie17/



Dhan & Dolly LalseeDhan & Dolly Lalsee
Serving the Lord in ZimbabweServing the Lord in Zimbabwe

dhandolly@hotmail.comdhandolly@hotmail.com
Tel: +263 712 218 896 (calls only) WhatsApp: Dhan +263 715 472 486; Dolly +263 736 261 000Tel: +263 712 218 896 (calls only) WhatsApp: Dhan +263 715 472 486; Dolly +263 736 261 000

“For unto us a Child is born, unto us a Son is given:  and the government shall be upon His shoulder: and His 
name shall be called Wonderful, Counsellor, the mighty God, the everlasting Father, the Prince of Peace”.

Christmas greetings to you! While many of you are trying to keep warm, we in Zimbabwe are battling 
with temperatures of 87 to 105.8F.  Whatever our climatic or personal challenges, we thank God for 
the privilege that we as believers have to remember, marvel at and celebrate, with deepest mean-
ing, the coming into this world of our Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ. Indeed, “unto us, a Child is born, 
unto us a Son is given”. He is God’s incredible Gift to mankind! May this truth not be minimized as we 
celebrate.

The question has been asked, how do folks celebrate Christmas in Zimbabwe?  Well, culturally, it 
is a family time.  So, most businesses begin to close by the 15th of December and reopen the first 
week of January.  This gives employees a chance to travel to their family homes (their Kumusha) for 
the holiday and be back to work in January.  Non-indigenous folk would generally travel abroad or 
go to the local lakes, safari lodges or other holiday resorts.  Few of the more affluent folk celebrate 
Christmas at home. 

Some of the City churches sing carols on the Sundays preceding Christmas, have a candlelight 
service during Christmas week as well as a Christmas morning service. Some private schools have 
Christmas programs or allow their premises to be used for Christmas plays. Many of the shops also 
play Christmas carols. Few trees graced our local shopping areas this year, no doubt due to the in-
creased power cuts.

Last week, we had the privilege of visiting Georgina, one of 
our young missionary friends, who has recently moved into 
a two-bedroomed traditional roundhouse which she has 
been building in phases, as finances allowed.  There is still 
a lot to be done. But despite the many challenges she has 
faced as a single woman building in a male-dominated 
society, she is unfazed.  Georgina gets water from neigh-

bors and uses a single solar lamp for lighting, but she is totally at peace and thankful to God for His 
provision. She has named her little house “Bethel” – God’s lighthouse in a community that is riddled 
with syncretism, witchcraft, ancestral worship, and the like.  Few in the community would guess that 
this young lady has a master’s degree, speaks 7 languages, interprets at international conferences 
for her mission’s organization, and holds a responsible position at their offices in Harare. We thank our 
Lord for her love and commitment to Him who 2000 years ago, left the splendor of heaven to come 
and live among us so He could reveal the Father to us that we might have eternal life.

REJOICE WITH US!  Even as we end this letter, our Heavenly Father is showering His blessings on us with 
the first long-awaited rain shower! How much we pray for more!!

May we all celebrate Jesus, the Gift of God, with thanksgiving in our hearts this Christmas and always.



The Bible Speaks Radio MinistryThe Bible Speaks Radio Ministry

withwith  Audley McLeanAudley McLean
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The Shepherd 96.3 / 103.5 FMThe Shepherd 96.3 / 103.5 FM
Sixty years ago  Edward Pola and George Wyle wrote a song that has continued to be popu-
lar at this time of the year. In part, is says:

It’s the most wonderful time of the year
With the kids jingle belling

And everyone telling you be of good cheer
It’s the most wonderful time of the year.

While I have no quarrel with that light-hearted depiction of what the world thinks of as the 
Christmas or the Holiday Season, I must challenge its assumption, just a little bit. You see, it is 
a fact that the six days leading up to Christmas are the most dangerous on the roads of the 
USA. One of the reasons is that king liquor reigns. Of course, there are several other related 
causes for the dangers of this season. The emphasis on material possessions and the pressure 
to buy gifts whether we can afford them or not.

Well, you get where I’m coming from. That’s not, however, the theme of our year-end report 
but I think we who follow the Lord Jesus can stop for a few moments and thank God for the 
privilege of fellowship with Him through faith in Christ. We can approach the Christmas sea-
son with genuine gratitude that, as Paul writes to the Corinthians in 1 Corinthians 6:11 “Such 
were some of you...” I want to change the pronoun from “you” to us so that I am included. 
Glory to God!

We thank God for the movements of His Spirit and His guidance, protection, and care for 
Millie and me throughout this year. We have had a year of variety in our personal lives. A fu-
neral for one of Millie’s brothers in January, and a terrible eye accident for Millie in February. 
But thanks to the Lord, we found His grace sufficient. And there were days of very different 
experiences in the ministry and the family.
We traveled to New York to help my younger sister celebrate her 85th birthday, visit my 97 
year old sister and meet with my daughter, Ruth and granddaughter, Alexis.

I thank you for your prayers and faithful financial support for the Radio ministry. We were able 
to meet all the obligations at the end of November. We ask that you consider the work in 
your year-end giving.

Additional good news is that Brother Elgin Carelock, one of our board members, has joined 
me in producing the broadcasts and will in time take over the work. Do pray for us.

Millie joins me in wishing you a blessed and wonderful Christmas.



Faith Foundations InternationalFaith Foundations International

withwith  Ray B. NelsonRay B. Nelson
Serving the Lord in IndiaServing the Lord in India

We were in the process of meeting people’s needs: funerals, weddings, and preaching in whatever 
door was opened to us.

The worst cyclone hit our village of Razole, India.  Drainage ditches in front of our property over-
flowed and it was completely covered with water.  One foot deep in front of our hostel.  We survived 
it within a couple of days the water subsided and life went on.

I provided money for all the orphanage kids (45 kids) and the staff to buy new shoes. 



Austin & Kaelee TrueloveAustin & Kaelee Truelove
Serving the Lord in HaitiServing the Lord in Haiti

Greetings dear ones in Christ!

The last month or so has been an absolute whirlwind, but God was in every activity, and we 
were able to help many people. There was great joy as well as overwhelming sorrow. But in 
all things to God be the Glory.

We had anticipated building a home in October, and God pro-
vided for that to happen. Austin began collecting materials about 
two weeks before the project was to begin. Because of the large 
crowds that our work attracts, we have decided to only work close 
to our home. So, Austin chose a family that lives about five minutes 
up from our home. The Dieujuste family worked very hard on the 
project. We require them to provide all the rock, gravel, and water 
for the home. If they are able, they also provide a small breakfast 
and big lunch to the workers, in keeping with the Haitian traditions. 
The Dieujuste family along with the work crew, really pulled through, 

and with the gracious help of God, this home was completed in an astounding 12 workdays!

One of the old people we provide monthly food for, and 
whom we hold very dear, Fato, had a bad fall in his yard on 
Thursday. By the time Austin was notified, he had been lying 
in his yard on the ground for over 24 hours. Over the space 
of three weeks, we, along with two other Haitian families and 
another missionary, provided care. Despite all our best ef-
forts, his situation was pretty near hopeless. Fato passed out 
of this life and into the hands of Our Loving Creator. We as-
sisted with the preparations and Austin and Gilbert took his 
body to the cemetery. Because of your faithfulness in giv-
ing, we were able to pay for all of the medical bills incurred, 
which was a relief to the family.

Our whole family departed Haiti on November 16th and arrived safely in Florida. There we 
spent two weeks. Our hearts were encouraged and strengthened there, for the days ahead. 
We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible in January at our public presentation 
at Woodland Hills Family Church. I’ve attached the invitation. Please invite all your friends 
to hear how God is working. Call me or write anytime. Please let us know if you can attend. 
We love you all and pray for God’s strength to drive you forward in the good works he has 
called you!



We wish you a very special Christmas this year.   Thank you so much for your prayers and encouragement as we have moved back into minis-
try this Fall.   We are very thankful to the Lord that both of our VISAs to live in the U.S. have been approved and should be in our hands soon.   
 

We have spent the past 6 weeks learning as much as possible from Danny Thomas as he prepares to 
retire.  We have truly appreciated Danny’s never-ending sense of humor and passion for the ministry 
of Harvest.   We are excited to continue the existing work of Harvest in supporting its numerous for-
eign missionaries, and we are also thankful that Danny and the Harvest board are eager to advance the 
Gospel of Jesus in new ways.   One such way that we have sensed God’s leading is the renovation of the 
Harvest warehouse and then transforming it into a studio set where we hope to produce a top-quality 
children’s video series that will teach today’s generation of children about God and how He sent His 
son Jesus to save the world.  

We ask for your prayers as we believe that the Lord might be leading Harvest in a new direction.   This 
would be in addition to supporting the existing missionaries.   The vision is to reach children using the 
media that they know.   In other words, to really reach the many children who do not know anything 
about God or maybe have not ever even heard the name of Jesus, we need to speak to them in their lan-
guage, not meaning English, Spanish, or French, (although that could come after).   The language we 

need to use to reach this generation of children is video language.  Coming from Canada, we have seen firsthand how there is an entire 
young generation of children who are an “unreached people group”.   We desire to reach the children of this generation with the Gospel. 
  
The goal is to transform the Harvest warehouse into a studio set where we can film and 
produce a video series that will appeal to children and will tell them about God and 
the gospel of Jesus Christ.   This is entirely out of our realm of expertise, but we believe 
that God will bring the right people alongside us as we step out and begin this journey.     
We would want the video to be on YouTube or some site where children can access and 
watch the show without cost or commercials.   There is no intention of making money 
in this endeavor.  We are beginning this new project by cleaning out and preparing the 
warehouse.   Eventually, we are hoping that some work teams might come to Ocala to 
help us renovate the warehouse and build the studio set.   

We had a great visit with our friends the Yordys as they stopped by Florida to see us 
on their way home from Haiti.    Scott and Mandy are continuing to minister in Hai-
ti, despite the danger and obstacles   Scott is managing the mission construction de-
partment from a distance with four to five trips into Haiti each year.    He has a good 
crew of Haitian workers who can build and install around 30 church roofs a year.    
 
We are also thankful for Dan and Duane and their crew from Michigan who contin-
ue to oversee and manage the operation of the Cite Lumiere hospital.    They also take 
trips to Haiti several times a year and are a lifeline for the Haitians at this difficult time.     

 
Thank you so much for your prayers as we adjust to life in Florida and our new mission with Harvest.   Thank you also for your sup-
port.   Please send support to Harvest International, PO Box 6690, Ocala, Florida,  34478, and just mark “Wrays”  on the memo line 
or donate online at www.HarvestInternatinal.org.    Please pray with us as we step out in this new direction of making videos for 
children.    It’s a completely new experience for us but we know that God will provide the people and expertise needed to accomplish 
the task.  

Rod & Debbie WrayRod & Debbie Wray

Serving the Lord in Ocala, FloridaServing the Lord in Ocala, Florida
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